
Our Kindergarten places 

are at near capacity, so if 

you know of parents or 

friends who are looking 

to enrol their children 

here for 2016, they will 

need to do so as soon as 

possible to secure a 

position at Caralee.  

 

See below a picture of Mr 

Michael Cranny receiving 

a Service Award on behalf 

of Caralee Community 

School for it’s Breakfast 

Club.  This was presented 

by Her Excellency the 

Honourable Kerry 

Sanderson, Governor of 

Western Australia at the   

Foodbank Awards 2015.  

Well done to all those 

involved with the 

Breakfast Club and the 

great service that you 

provide. 

 

Trevor Anderson 

Principal 

Special thanks must go to 

our parent group who 

have given up so much of 

their own time over the 

past weekends to work 

on the Nature Play 

project. Even though it 

has been extremely hot 

and uncomfortable, our 

willing band of workers, 

led by Jenny and Natalie, 

have been there and the 

outcome has been 

tremendous. Not long 

now and it will be ready 

for all students to use. I 

would also like to thank 

Matt Shaw for the great 

work he has done in 

building the new brick 

walls at the front entrance 

to the school. Soon the 

metal fences and gates will 

be moved to these new 

walls to allow us to create 

an entrance to the school 

that will be more creative 

and welcoming.  

 

A reminder to parents 

and friends of Caralee 

Community School and 

the Fremantle Language 

Development Centre that 

we will be celebrating our 

Tenth Anniversary on 

Friday the 4th of 

December. The day will 

commence at 10am with 

the formal part of the 

event, and then we will 

have open classrooms and 

activities for the rest of the 

day for parents and friends. 

That evening will be the 

Carols by Candlelight 

program to be held in the 

Under-covered Area which 

will be a gold coin donation 

at the entrance for the 

Chaplaincy program.  

 

All teachers are currently 

working on Semester 2 

student reports which 

will be given to students to 

take home on Tuesday 15th 

December. If for some 

reason your children are 

leaving school before the 

end of the year for various 

reasons, can you please 

make the office aware well 

before this date so we can 

prepare student reports 

and other requirements for 

you.   

 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

 Wed, 25th Nov 

Kindy Orientation (2) 

 Thu, 26th Nov  

TAGS Art Excursion 

 Wed, 2nd Dec  

Assembly B5 

 Fri, 4th Dec        

10 Year Anniversary 

 Mon, 8th Dec   

Volunteer M Tea 

 Thu, 17 Dec      

Students’ Last Day 

 Fri, 29 Jan 2016      

Uniform Pick-Up 

10am to 12 Noon 
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10 Year Celebrations 

Choir 

Our choir students have had a busy year and are now preparing for their last two performances.  They are          
performing Christmas Carols at the school’s '10th Year Anniversary Celebration' evening on Friday the 4th Decem-
ber, and at the 'Lions Club Christmas Carols' evening on Sunday the 6th December at John Creaney Park in         
Bullcreek.  Students will need to wear the full choir uniform for both events, but are encouraged to add some 
Christmas cheer ie. Santa hats, reindeer antlers, Christmas jewellery etc. Parents are invited to attend both events. 
 
Please return permission slips for these events as soon as possible.  Thank you. 
 

Mrs Mills, Music Specialist 

 

POLICE NOTICE 

 

This is just a quick message to alert school staff 
and parents that we have been experiencing 
an increase in theft from vehicles from  local 
primary schools in the Palmyra sub-district 
over the past few days, in particular the      
Applecross and Mt Pleasant areas. The thefts 
are occurring during peak periods of pick up 
and drop off times.  
Due to this, we are reminding everyone to be 

vigilant in keeping your vehicles locked at all 

times and removing any valuables.               

Any queries, please do not hesitate to contact 

us at Palmyra Police on 9339 9700.  

GLASS JARS WANTED 

If you have any empty, clean 

coffee, jam, vegemite, etc jars 

at home, could you please 

drop them off at the Front 

Office.  They are needed for 

our stalls.  Thank you! 

TOYS WANTED 

Toys or children’s items in good      

condition are needed for our Toy Stall. 

These can be dropped off at the    

Front Office or please ring:  

Mel on 0421 286 305 for further details. 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/commons/thumb/c/cb/Sillitoe_Tartan_blue_and_white.svg/2000px-Sillitoe_Tartan_blue_and_white.svg.png&imgrefurl=https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sillitoe_Tartan&h=1200&w=2000&tbnid=
https://pixabay.com/en/photos/vintage toys/
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The World's Largest Cupcake  
On August 15, 2009 GourmetGiftBaskets.com broke the world record for 
“largest cupcake ever made”. The cupcake was 555 kgs, 122 cm by 305 cm 

wide, and had 2 million calories.  Do we dare take on this challenge at 
Caralee?  

 

Art extension students worked with Sam Atkins in creating their own 

Giuseppe Arcimboldo food portraits which also can be found on the art room 
windows.  

The term „cupcake‟ was originally used in the late 19th century for cakes 

made from ingredients measured by the cupful. The traditional “pound cake” 
recipe was easy to remember for its pound of butter, pound of sugar, pound 

of flour, and pound of eggs. Likewise, the name “cupcake” comes from how 

recipe was measured: 1 cup butter, 2 cups sugar, 3 cups flour, and 4 eggs.  
 

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Visual Arts Teacher 
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Visual Arts 

This week students have been busy learning about artists Carl Warner and 

Giuseppe Arcimboldo.  

“Who are they?”, you may say. Well these two artist are famous for their food 

art. Carl Warner was famous for creating surreal landscapes into "foodscapes" 

and Guiseppe Arcimboldo was perhaps the first artist to use food to create a 
mosaic image; though his work was in paint, not made of food itself. 

Our famous artists in C1, D3, D4, D2 and D1 had the opportunity this week to 

become famous cupcake decorators. Each student thought out their design 
onto paper, thinking about symmetry, colours, texture and patterns. Some students even 

brought in figurines to give their design an extra edge.  

Nathaniel from D3 brought in dinosaurs and turned his cupcake into dinosaur-land, Sam from 

C1 had Oreos to follow his mum‟s cupcake design at home, and some girls 
brought in stars and beads to make theirs pretty.       

I want to commend all students who participated in 
these lessons as they were well mannered, patient 

and followed instructions carefully.  

Each student‟s effort was    
photographed, and parents are  

welcome to view them on the 

art room windows.  The students‟ next task is enlarging 
their cupcake design onto paper with the choice of free   

media (oil pastels, paints, chalk, collage or pencils).  

 

Silent Auction 

Many thanks to the parents, grandparents, teachers and students who 

came to the art room one afternoon to either view or purchase the art 

extension students‟ work. We raised over $250.00 which will go towards 

the excursion. Calendars are still for sale: A4: $2.00 A3: $3.00 

 
12 month Caralee Calendars can be purchased at $15.00 each. Please see Ms Cotton in the art room as these particular     

calendars are limited.  Art pieces are still for sale too.  

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Visual Arts Teacher 

If any parents or grandparents 
have spare picture frames at 
home, the art room would be 

grateful to have these. 

http://www.gourmetgiftbaskets.com/Guinness-World-Record-Cupcake.asp
http://www.gourmetgiftbaskets.com/Guinness-World-Record-Cupcake.asp
http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au


COMMUNITY 

This Saturday! 


